No	• <u> </u>		



UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT INFORMATIONAL ITEM

TOPIC: Presentation from Texas Department of Public Safety Regarding Border Fence Proposal						
SUBMITTED BY:	Jaime Garcia	OF: Attorney				
•						
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:						
DATE ASSIGNED	FOR BOARD CONSIDERATIO	N: November 17, 2021				
INFORMATION ITEM ONLY						
	æ					
RATIONALE:						
BUDGETARY INFORMAT	rion.					
bob obtained an order						
POLICY REFERENCE & 0	COMPLIANCE:					

TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY



DEPUTY DIRECTORS

5805 N LAMAR BLVD • BOX 4087 • AUSTIN, TEXAS 78773-0001 512/424-2000 <u>www.dps.texas.gov</u>



David H. Gonzalez U.I.S.D. Superintendent 201 Lindenwood Laredo, TX. 78045

Superintendent Gonzalez,

My name is Nicolas Camano, Jr., and I am a Highway Patrol Sergeant with the Texas Department of Public Safety. I am writing you this letter in hopes of being included in your next Trustee meeting that is to take place on November 17, 2021. I want to discuss a border fence on property that belongs to U.I.S.D. along the Rio Grande river and at no cost to the school district. Along with Captain Victor Sotelo (Texas DPS) and the Army Corp of Engineers, I would like to bring forward our proposal.

Giving us a chance to speak with you and the other board members will allow us to discuss the plans for an optional border fence. There is no commitment to this state-funded project. This will also allow us to answer any questions and/or concerns that you all might have. My contact information is below, and I look forward to hearing back from you. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Sgt. Nicolas Camano, Jr. Texas DPS-3B03

1901 Bob Bullock Loop Laredo, Texas 78043

Office: 956-728-2200 Cell: 956-436-0637